From: Robert Karns

Subject: Blue Star Highway between Union and Center Streets is Dangerous

Message Body:

#### **Your Name**

Robert Karns

#### **Email**

rjk303@yahoo.com

### Subject

Blue Star Highway between Union and Center Streets is Dangerous

# Message

Attention: Douglas City Council Members

Last year on July 3rd our neighbor was involved in a head-on collision on the Blue Star highway, in front of St. Peter church, from which he is still recovering from after multiple surgeries. I believe that crash never would (should) have happened if the two-lane to one-lane modifications to the Blue Star never occurred. This morning I was turning left onto Union St. from the Blue Star to visit the post office the traffic around me while I was in the narrow turn lane, from both directions, was frighteningly close to my vehicle! I'm sure the original intent of our city leaders was to better our community through the grant monies that were made available; however, the project backfired badly. Few people use the new bike path, and the old bike path which is still there is plenty wide enough. I think it's time to revisit the road modifications, admit it was a mistake, even if it requires large expense. Lives are at stake.

Robert Karns 464 Amity Lane Douglas, MI From: Robert Karns

Subject: Addition to my last message to City Council members

Message Body:

### **Your Name**

Robert Karns

# **Email**

rjk303@yahoo.com

# Subject

Addition to my last message to City Council members

# Message

I should have included traffic lanes between N. Washington St. all the way up to Center St, on the Blue Star, as being dangerous.

Please attach this correction to first message.

This e-mail was sent from a contact form on The City of the Village of Douglas (<a href="http://douglasmi.gov">http://douglasmi.gov</a>)

Sent from The City of the Village of Douglas